

# פתרון בחינת הבגרות באנגלית

שאלון ב' (MODULE B)

מספרי השאלון: 016103, 402 גרסה ב'

מוגש על ידי: אורית הולנדר, מיכל חכמון, גניה אטד, נחמה מצנר, דנה דרורי וארז צרפתי מורים לאנגלית ברשת בתי הספר של יואל גבע

#### הערות:

- 1. התשובות המוצגות כאן הן בגדר הצעה לפתרון השאלון.
  - 2. תיתכנה תשובות נוספות, שאינן מוזכרות כאן, לחלק מהשאלות.



מדינת ישראל משרד החינוך

סוג הבחינה: א. בגרות לבתי ספר על־יסודיים

ב. בגרות לנבחני משנה

ג. בגרות לנבחנים אקסטרניים

מועד הבחינה: קיץ תשס״ח, 2008 מספר השאלון: 402,01610, 402

## אנגלית

שאלון בי (MODULE B)

### גרסה בי הוראות לנבחן

- א. משך הבחינה: שעה ורבע
- ב. מבנה השאלון ומפתח ההערכה: בשאלון זה שני פרקים.

פרק ראשון – הבנת הנקרא – 70 נקודות

פַרק שני 🕒 משימת כתיבה — 30 נקודות

סהייכ – 100 נקודות

חומר עזר מותר בשימוש: מילון אוקספורד אנגלי-אנגלי-עברי

או מילון הראפס אנגלי-אנגלי-ערבי

قاموس "هاراب" إنجليزي - إنجليزي - عربي

נבחן ייעולה חדשי רשאי להשתמש <u>גם</u> במילון דו־לשוני: אנגלי-שפת־אמו / שפת־אמו-אנגלי.

#### ד. <u>הוראות מיוחדות</u>:

- (1) עליד לכתוב את כל תשובותיד בגוף השאלון (במקומות המיועדים לכך).
- (2) כתוב את כל תשובותיך ב<u>אנגלית ובעט בלבד. אסור</u> להשתמש בטיפקס.
  - (3) בתום הבחינה החזר את השאלון למשגית

ההנחיות בשאלון זה מנוסחות בלשון זכר ומכוונות לנבחנות ולנבחנים כאחד.

בהצלחה!

/המשך מעבר לדף/



#### PART I: ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS (70 points)

الفصل الأوّل: فهم المقروء (٧٠ درجة)
 اقرأ الإعلان الذي أمامك،
 ثمّ أجب عن الأسئلة 1-9 التي تليه.

10

פרק ראשון: הבנת הנקרא (70 נקודות) קרא את המודעה שלפניך, וענה על השאלות 9-1 שאחריו.

Read the advertisement below and then answer questions 1-9.

#### THE NEW WAY TO SHOP

How often do you stand in front of the mirror in a store and try to decide if a new shirt looks nice on you? At Bloom's Clothing Store we have a new invention that can help you: Inter-Mirror. This is a special mirror which is connected to a video camera and a computer. It can help you make your shopping decisions!

How does it work? First, you choose the clothes you want. Then you try them on and stand in front of Inter-Mirror. While you are looking at yourself in the mirror, your picture appears on the store's Internet site. Your friends can see your picture on the Internet and help you decide what to buy, even though they are not in the store with you. They can send you messages like, "That looks great!" or "Try a different color!" and you can see their comments written on Inter-Mirror.

If you are in a hurry and don't have time to try on the clothes you like — don't worry. Inter-Mirror can show you how the clothes will look on you even if you don't try them on! The mirror's computer has pictures of all the clothes in the store. All you have to do is 'try on' the pictures of the clothes. Just tell a salesperson which clothes you want and your size. The salesperson will put this information into the Inter-Mirror's computer. When you look in the mirror, you will see yourself 'wearing' pictures of the clothes you like. You look as if you are really wearing the clothes.

Only members of Bloom's Customers Club can use Inter-Mirror. Join our Club at www.bloomstore.co.can today!

> . / המשך בעמוד 3/

אנגלית, קיץ תשסייח, מסי 016103, 402, גרסה בי

- 3 -

أجب بالإنجليزية عن الأسئلة 1-9، حسب الإعلان الذي قرأته وحسب التعليمات في الأسئلة. (٧٠ درجة)

ענה ב<u>אנגלית</u> על השאלות **9-1**, על פי המודעה שקראת ועל פי ההוראות בשאלות. (70 נקודות)

Answer questions 1-9 in English according to the advertisement and the instructions.

1. What is unusual about Inter-Mirror? Write ONE thing. (lines 1-4)

ANSWER: It is connected to a video camera and a computer

(6 points)

It can help you make your shopping decisions

2. CIRCLE THE NUMBER OF THE CORRECT ANSWER.

What are we told in lines 5-10 about Inter-Mirror?

- (i) How to use it.
- ii) Where to buy it.
- iii) Who invented it.

(6 points)

3. Where can your friends see you while you are standing in front of Bloom's Inter-Mirror? (lines 5-10)

ANSWER: (They can see you) on the store's Internet site

(7 points)

- 4. CIRCLE THE NUMBER OF THE CORRECT ANSWER "That looks great!" (line 9) is an example of (—).
  - i) a salesperson's comment
  - (ii) a message on Inter-Mirror
  - iii) what people say about Inter-Mirror

(8 points)

/המשד בעמוד 4/

### אנגלית, <u>קיץ תשס"ח, מסי 016103, 402, גרסה בי</u> 5. PUT A $\sqrt{}$ BY THE TWO CORRECT ANSWERS. (lines 5-17) The Inter-Mirror can help you (—). ......i) learn how to use the Internet .....ii) spend less money on clothes ...... iii) decide which clothes to buy .....iv) buy clothes for your friends .....v) save time when you go shopping $(2\times7=14 \text{ points})$ CIRCLE THE NUMBER OF THE CORRECT ANSWER. In lines 13-14, the writer says: "All you have to do is 'try on' the pictures of the clothes." What is the meaning of this sentence? You don't really try on the clothes. ii) The clothes you try on might not fit you. iii) People don't like to try on clothes. (8 points) 7. What information does the salesperson need to help you use Inter-Mirror? Write ONE thing. (lines 11-17) ANSWER: which clothes you want / your size (6 points) 8. CIRCLE THE CORRECT ANSWER: YES or NO. (1) Everyone who shops at Bloom's Clothing Store can use Inter-Mirror. YES (NO (3 points) (2) Copy the words that justify your answer. ANSWER: Only members of Bloom's Customers Club (5 points) 9. CIRCLE THE NUMBER OF THE CORRECT ANSWER. The Inter-Mirror is <u>especially</u> useful for people who (-). know how to use computers i) can't decide which clothes to buy have lots of time to go shopping (7 points) /המשך בעמוד 5/

<u>אנגלית, קיץ תשסייח, מסי 016103, 402, גרסה בי</u>

- 5 -

#### PART II: WRITTEN PRESENTATION (30 points)

ة كتابية (٣٠ درجة)	الفصل الثاني: مهمّ
نجليزية. اقرأها،	أمامك توجِيهّات بالإٍ
ة تحوي 35-40 كلمة.	× .

פרק שני: משימת כתיבה (30 נקודות) לפניך הנחיות באנגלית. קרא אותן, וכתוב על פיהן מכתב ובו 40-35 מילים.

Your cousin, who lives in Australia, is coming to Israel in the summer. You are planning to spend three weeks of your summer vacation with your cousin.

Write your cousin a letter describing your plans for the vacation.

Here are some things you can write about:

- things you want to do
- places to visit

- special events you want to go to
- people you want to see

0.00	No.	38 S
Door		
Dear,	•	
2		*
pag		•••••
		es e
* *		9 Es
st, wy		
	* .	5 A T
<u>.</u>	* * .	
*	0 0 00 0 00	s es s
, , ,		
iei ig		
	e e	
5	4	I hope to see you soon.
\$ 9 9a		Yours,
10	*	

שים לב: אל תחתום בשמך. השתמש בשם בדוי. וידبه: لا توقّع باسمك. استعمل اسمًا مستعارًا.

בהצלחה!

זכות היוצרים שמורה למדינת ישראל אין להעתיק או לפרסם אלא ברשות משרד החינוך